
 

 

 

 

 

 
12 November 2018 
 
Dear Parents / Caregivers, 
 
RE:  SCHOOL CHARGES AND CONTRIBUTIONS FOR 2019      Please use this information to budget for the charges for the year 

 
In accordance with the Education Act, schools are required to communicate to parents all Contributions and Charges 
which are to occur for the following school year.  The School Council and the Finance Committee have approved the 
following contributions and charges. 
 
Voluntary Contributions 
Contributions for the 2018 school year are: 
 Kindergarten / Pre-Primary students  $60.00 per student 
 
  

We have decided to provide all of the items for the Kindergarten and Pre-Primary program to ensure that all students 
are using the most appropriate items whilst learning new skills. This move has resulted in Kindergarten and Pre Primary 
students having no Booklist for 2019 (this is an extension of the trial that we ran in 2018 where the Booklist was 
extremely reduced). As you can see it is very important that we collect as many Voluntary Contributions as possible to 
cover the cost of the items that we will be providing and we strongly urge you to pay yours - Payment plans of $15 per 
term can be organised with the front office. 
 
The only other items required by your children for the 2019 year are: 
 

 1 x Library Bag (approximately the size of a pillow case) 

 1 x Small Cushion (no larger than 45 x 45cm) 
 
If you would like to donate some boxes of tissues or liquid soap dispensers, we would happily accept these donations. 
 
Charges for extra cost optional components. 
The schedule below indicates a breakdown of estimated charges for your child’s participation in incursions, excursions, 
activities, etc. for 2019 (in addition to the Voluntary Contribution). Details on charges collected in previous years have 
been the basis of this schedule.  Students will only incur costs when they are involved in a particular activity.  The 
amounts indicated represent the maximum charged for scheduled activities in 2019 and, as in the past, you will be 
asked to make payment for each activity as it approaches or you can pre-pay these amounts at the front office at any 
time through the year. They will then be allocated to the charge when applicable.  
 
CHARGES SCHEDULED 2019 
 

Description Kindy P P 

In-Term Swimming  $60 

Interschool Sport  $30 

Incursions & Excursions $30 $60 

Classroom Activities $25 $25 

 
Voluntary Approved Funds 

 Voluntary P&C Contribution               $5.00 
 
All fees and contributions can be paid to the front office in cash or cheque or deposited directly into the school’s bank 
account. Charges can be pre-paid and will stay in your child/rens account as unallocated. They will then be allocated to 
items as they arise.  Wooroloo Primary School Fund Account: BSB 066 003 No.: 00902859 
 

* Be sure to type a reference that will allow reception staff to easily match your payment to your account. 

 
Sarah Barton 
Principal 

WOOROLOO PRIMARY SCHOOL 
Wade Rd, WOOROLOO 

Ph: 08 9573 1144   Fax: 08 9573 1191 
ABN 44 436 866 756 


